From: <u>Yvonne Kinston</u>
To: <u>Pamela Megill</u>

Subject: Fwd: Offer to take Skye Drive and Ellerslie
Date: Thursday, October 14, 2021 1:08:43 PM

Good afternoon,

Please include the 3 attached emails as part of the public folder for Redistricting. All communication between Council Member's is due to be transparent and Public . In addition, CM Dawkins said in the live meeting, that he would be emailing me his request.

Respectfully,

Yvonne Kinston Council Member <u>District 9</u> 433 Hay Street Fayetteville, NC 28301 (910) 433-1992 Office (910) 973-0299 Cell

YvonneKinston@fayettevillenc.gov

www.fayettevillenc.gov

Begin forwarded message:

From: Johnny Dawkins < Johnny Dawkins @fayettevillenc.gov>

Date: October 14, 2021 at 10:49:17 AM EDT

To: Yvonne Kinston < YvonneKinston@fayettevillenc.gov>

Cc: "Christopher G. Davis" < Christopher Davis@fayettevillenc.gov>, "Larry O.

Wright Sr. - City Council" <Larry Wright@fayettevillenc.gov>

Subject: Re: Offer to take Skye Drive and Ellerslie

CL Kinston,

I don't understand your comment about disservice, nor do I think they are avoiding speaking with you. They just don't know you. They grew up with me, or they know my family, and they are mostly "old Fayetteville", so to speak. Most have been here, in this area, two or three generations, like my family. Grand dad Dawkins moved to Haymount in 1939, and built a small house on Ellington St. I grew up there, the house is gone/torn down, and the Chief of Police resides in a new house there now, which I think is really cool.

Thanks for your consideration. Any questions, any time, I will do my best to get back to you.

CM Dawkins

On Oct 14, 2021, at 10:37 AM, Yvonne Kinston </br/>
YvonneKinston@fayettevillenc.gov> wrote:

Good morning,

I am in receipt of your email. As you ask me to consider this request. I will offer this feedback now.

As the elected Council Member for the area's you are requesting. I am engaging with the community. I answer my calls and return emails. If the resident on Skye Drive, Dundee Road and Windwood I.e. are contacting you to avoid speaking with me is it is disservice to them and myself.

As other Council Member's are looking at request and submitting options. District 9 outlines most of them and the concerns have to be looked at with the cause and effect changes will result in the future.

Respectfully,

Yvonne Kinston Council Member <u>District 9</u> 433 Hay Street Fayetteville, NC 28301 (910) 433-1992 Office (910) 973-0299 Cell

YvonneKinston@fayettevillenc.gov www.fayettevillenc.gov

On Oct 14, 2021, at 9:17 AM, Johnny Dawkins </br>
<JohnnyDawkins@fayettevillenc.gov> wrote:

Hello Council Lady Kinston,

I would like you to consider ceding Skye Drive, Dundee Road, and Windwood-on-Skye from D9 to D5. My sister resides on Windwood, and I get a call a month from citizens on Skye Dr and that general area. Looks like about 100 voters, nearly all Caucasian. The border of the two districts would be Summertime Road, in D9. If you wanted me to have that Road, Owls Nest, out to Granville onto Morganton road, I would take that area too. (Part of Huntington Park).

Also, I would like to have Ellerslie and Hybart, bc I take calls from those folks. I grew up with many on Skye Drive and Ellerslie. Looks like about 60 voters on Ellerslie and Hybart, nearly all Caucasian.

CM Davis and CM Wright (by voting for Option A), want me to take about 238 votes from D6. I don't have the demographics of that area, but there are not many Republicans anywhere in that area!! Or in the city in general!! Ha!! I don't want to take that area, unless I can "equal" the demographics as much as possible.

Let me know your thoughts, please, CL Kinston. If you are OK with this, I will forward to our consultants and get the exact number of voters and demographics.

Thank you for your consideration, CM Dawkins

Sent from my iPad